Full council meeting 2 June 2010

Transcript of Cllr Wendy Taylor’s (Portfolio holder including cycling matters) replies to the cycling petition

Cllr Wendy Taylor:

I would like to thank Katja for coming today and presenting the petition. She and I met yesterday to discuss things in more detail, and I found that very helpful. 

And it really is a very opportune time for you to be coming to council because it is an issue we have been debating over the last few months 
in some detail as to how we could improve cycling in the city centre. That’s been taking place in my policy forum.

And my colleagues – as I told you: Gareth Kane, Ron Clarke here and I think Stephen Psallidas as well – we did a cycle ride from here (civic centre) to Central Station which is probably one of the worst routes and it certainly was a pretty frightening experience which made me determined that we really do need to sort this out.

We had discussion with the universities was well as they have a major stake in improving cycling and pedestrian situation for their students in the city centre.

But I agree with you we have a lot of strategies in place and we now need to see a definite plan to where these routes are going to be
 and how to take that forward. 

There has been a study recently with WS Atkins about the redesign of Percy Street and Barras Bridge 
anyway. And it’s crucial that the needs of cyclists are taken into account with that. And I should think this is a very good route (Percy St) but we need to look at detail of that.

Having said that we are not actually the worst city around. In fact I gather that Cycling Plus magazine actually called us the sixth best city in the UK, better than Cardiff, Leeds and Birmingham. This may not be saying a lot
 but there has been some progress.

We do have a dedicated cycling officer and that post has just recently been re-advertised. And I think I it’s a good time to look at what exactly this officer does and whether we can make this role a bit more strategic
.

We have a cycle champion in Steve (Cllr Stephen Psallidas). He chairs the (council’s) cycling forum and I think we need to get more people involved in that. So if anyone here or indeed any of your people would like to come to that: the next meeting is tomorrow at six o-clock here. It’s held every two months on the first Thursday of the month.

There’s also a portal on the website www.cyclenewcastle.co.uk which we hope you use. And I would also like you to consider whether your 803 people would be willing to be used as an online consultation forum
? Because I think it would be very useful as we start to move plans forward to have this large group of people to speak to.

I am surprised that the cycling strategy hasn’t been completed and is out of date
. That’s obviously another priority for us. But I can assure you that it is a top priority to us to sort out cycling in the city centre.

We will be moving things forward and we will be in contact to see how we can do this best together
.

Lord Mayor: 

Does Council agree to forward to the petition to the relevant director and to Cllr Taylor?

Council: 

Aye.

�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��The council’s own cycling forum has been discussing those issues for years with council taking little notice.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��We trace the development of a cycle network for Newcastle back to the early 90s. We are still talking about it in 2010 with no concrete plans in existence.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��We are worried, as council’s cycling expertise is lacking, and we have not been consulted or seen any plans for comment


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��We entirely agree. We are fairing very badly on a European scale, where the real cycling culture is happening, and where safe cycling infrastructure has been provided that we so badly need.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��Good idea. Would be great to see the role description for the cycling officer.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��Yes. Good idea. And a list (after consent was sought) has been handed over to the cycling officer shortly after.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��Cycling falls under Cllr Wendy Taylor’s responsibility and it is us who are surprised that her own cycling champion did not alert her to that oversight.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��We waited a considerable time to be contacted by the administration, but as nothing was forthcoming, then felt we had to press for a meeting with Cllr Wendy Taylor to put matters straight and refocus the efforts around the cycling strategy.





